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HOURS OF 
OPERATION 
Monday 
Clubhouse Closed

Pro Shop Opens at 11am


Tuesday - Thursday 
Kitchen & Bar 11am-8pm

Pro Shop Opens at 8:00am 

Friday 
Kitchen & Bar 11am-8pm

Pro Shop Opens at 8:00am 

Saturday 
Kitchen & Bar 11am-8pm

Pro Shop Opens at 7am


Sunday 
Kitchen & Bar 9am-5pm

Pro Shop Opens at 7am


PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE
September is planning month at CRYCC.  All departments are reviewing capital 
and budget plans and needs for our Club which will result in an annual budget 
and capital spending plan for 2023. You will hear more about these plans as we 
approach our annual stockholders meeting held in November.

 

It is also a great time to take advantage of the late summer and fall events 
occurring around the Club.  In golf, our Fall Classic and JB Open are right 
around the corner, and sign ups will be occurring for Fall Bocce shortly.  

 

Our pool operation will be enjoying a busy end of season with activities 
extending through Sept. 11th.  On the waterfront, the fall river activities are 
approaching with river kayaking and sailing a high priority.  After numerous 
attempts and COVID delays, we will be rebuilding our boat ramp during 
September, thus providing a much-needed improvement to our launching 
facility.

 

After a high heat index August season and our usual distressing fairway 
deterioration, the cooling nights have begun a recovery and course conditions 
will improve rapidly.  Some new approaches will be used on the greens and 
fairways during the coming growing seasons to help mitigate our summer cycle 
and improve playing conditions in general.  Look for announcements on these 
as the fall progresses.

 

In response to the improving facilities and value of club membership, the Board 
of Directors has approved an increase in our initiation fee effective January 1, 
2023.  The new initiation fee will be $3,500, up from $2,500 during 2022.   While 
we have placed a temporary cap on membership categories at this time, we 
have nine new members accepted at the August meeting, with a few spaces 
available at this time.

 

In the pro shop, Dan is receiving additional new items and your daily golfing 
needs are always available in the shop.  If you need any golf equipment or 
apparel, ask Dan about his quick available delivery on items not in the shop.

 

Thanks to all the volunteers who support our club every day.  Your input and 
effort make Chester River Yacht and Country Club a great place to play.  Come 
out and join the fun!

 

Cheers!


Mark Kamon, President 
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2022 BOARD 
Mark Kamon, President

Frank Ennis, Vice President

Jim Landskroener, Treasurer

Bill Cooper, Asst. Treasurer

Jim Moseman, Commodore

Tracye Landon, Secretary


Beth Andrews

Joe Baker

Whitney Drew

Creg Fleetwood

Erin Gillespie

Loretta Lodge

Dick Swanson

David White


2022 COMMITTEES 
Facilities, Joe Baker 
Finance, Jim Landskroener 
Golf, Frank Ennis & Erin Gillespie 
Greens, Mark Kamon 
House, Carolyn Beachy 
Human Resources, Barry Byers

Nominating, Larry Ortmann

Membership, Larry Ortmann

Pool, Kelley Moore

Social, Sandy Winquist

Yachting, Jim Moseman


DEPARTMENTS 
Business Office 
Eleanor Collyer, Controller 
collyer@crycc.org, x101

Elissa Moore, Billing/Admin Asst. 
emoore@crycc.org, x103 
Colleen Upp, Support Staff 
cupp@crycc.org

 
Clubhouse 
Jerren Wetterau, Clubhouse Mgr. 
jwetterau@crycc.org, x102

Kevin Watts, Asst. Clubhouse Mgr. 
kwatts@crycc.org, x 109

Pro Shop 
Dan Philippon, Golf Professional 
dphilippon@crycc.org, x3 
Chris Morgan

golf@crycc.org, x108

Greens & Grounds 
David Beik, Superintendent 
dbeik2020@gmail.com 

410-778-6765


Chester River Yacht  
& Country Club 
7738 Quaker Neck Road 
Chestertown, MD 21620 
www.crycc.org  
P: 410-778-3818 

The Chester River Yacht Club and Country Club News is published by the Chester 
River Yacht & Country Club Business Office. We welcome submissions but reserve 
the right to edit them for space. The deadline for the October newsletter is 
Thursday, September 15, 2022. Please send submissions to collyer@crycc.org.  

Our financial status at the end of July was encouraging; our year-to-date 
position continues to be strong.

 

July and August are generally our busiest months, both in terms of 
revenue and expenses. The July financials bore this out, with monthly 
sales in the Clubhouse stronger this year than even last year’s July. The 
increase in membership over the past twelve months, and the willingness 
of the membership to make use of our club’s fine facilities, helps greatly 
with our bottom line, particularly during these challenging inflationary 
times. We should commend Jerren, Chef Mike and the House committee 
for running such a tight financial ship. Thank you for continuing to come 
out and help support your Club. 


By way of a reminder, the latest financials are always available on the 
website.


Respectfully submitted,

Jim Landskroener, Treasurer

TREASURER’S REPORT

AUGUST BOARD MEETING NOTES

The Board approved the following motions:  

• To purchase a trailer to store the Opti fleet.

• To purchase a HVAC system for the maintenance building.

• To raise the initiation fee to $3500 effective January 1, 2023.  Any 

applications received before December 31, 2022 that are waitlisted 
will pay the current initiation fee of $2500.


- Tracye Landon, Secretary

 


mailto:collyer@crycc.org
mailto:collyer@crycc.org
mailto:emoore@crycc.org
mailto:jwetterau@crycc.org
mailto:kwatts@crycc.org
mailto:golf@crycc.org
mailto:golf@crycc.org
mailto:dbeik2020@gmail.com
http://www.crycc.org
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Where did the summer go? Why does time speed up when you would rather have it slow down? Back to 
school, new activities starting and old ones ending.  

The Dock Bar will remain open through September, with our end-of-season party on Friday, September 
30th.  The pool and Cabana will close on September 12th for the season. The cabana workers, Maggie, and 
the lifeguards have done a great job. I really do hate to see summer come to an end. I didn’t even get to the 
beach yet!


The Blue Grass Buffet on September 5th also marks the end of summer.  Yappy Hour returns, as well as Fall 
Bocce.  Bridge, Mahjong, Farkle, and exercise classes continue, with Pilates starting back on Wednesdays 
in October.  Our Dry Creek Vineyards wine dinner, on September 24th, will be a great event, with Chris 
Stagnitta bringing a few of their 50th anniversary wines for some lucky person to take home.


Our Fall Meet-n-Greet will take place on the patio September 17th at 4pm.  Take time to seek out a new 
member and invite them for a drink at the bar or to attend one of our activities.


Pray for our troops who keep us safe.  See you at the Club because “your friends are already here”.


- Jerren Wetterau, Clubhouse Manager

FROM THE MANAGER

It’s a wrap!   

Here’s to another successful three weeks of Sailing Instruction for ages eight to adult at the waterfront!  
Great thanks to our wonderful volunteer instructors who braved the weather and inspired our students on 
both Optis and Sunfish.  All students successfully mastered knots, boat rigging, tacking, jibbing, rules of 
the water, and made new friends, too.   

This year’s weekly programs were quickly sold out, so watch this newsletter in the Spring for 2023 
applications.  For those planning now, look towards the last week in June and first 2 weeks of July.   
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COMMODORE’S CORNER
Stand By for a New Improved Boat Ramp!  For Club members who need to launch and/or retrieve their 
boat during the construction, we have arranged to use the Chestertown Marina ramp and the charges will 
go to the Club.  Just fill out the information on the Marina form and write “CRYCC” as the payment type.


On Saturday, August 13th, several 
members cruised six miles downriver for 
a raft-up just upstream of Camp 
Pecometh! Sail with us!  Fleet Captain 
Hanson Robbins and friends evaluate 
the weather and signal by email the 
opportunities for Wednesday afternoon 
scrimmages and Saturday morning 
races, plus special events as ideas 
arise.  If you would like to be included in 
this email process, just let me know. 
 The full schedule is listed on the club 
web site. 


Mark your Calendars.  Remember when dancing was a contact sport?  The Commodore’s Cup Buffet & 
Dance (informal attire) is on for Saturday, 8 October.  The Duchess and I love to dance, and welcome you 
to join us.  


Canoes, kayaks, paddleboards are available free 
for all club members.  We have singles, doubles, 
sit in/sit on.  The Club’s kayaks are stored on racks 
near the waterfront parking lot and clearly identified 
with a sticker: “Club Boat”.  If you do not have your 
own paddle, several paddles are stored on the 
racks.  You must bring your own Life Jacket (and 
please wear it properly).  Do not go out alone--and 
be mindful of the River’s strong tides when 
planning your paddle.  After your paddle, please 
wash off the kayak with the hose and replace it 
where you found it.


For those wishing to bring their personal kayaks to 
keep on the racks at the waterfront, there is a 
waiting list in the ProShop.  We will contact you 
when a spot opens up.  The annual fee for storage 
is $100.  The Board of Directors has approved 
funding for a nine-pack opti trailer that will go far to 
expand our small craft storage capacity.  If you have any questions about kayak use or storage or would 
like to join a group of CRYCC kayak enthusiasts to paddle together, please email Shelby Strudwick, Vice 
Commodore, at shelbystrudwick@gmail.com.  


The next Yachting Committee meeting is at 1730 (three bells), Tuesday, 13 September.  Anyone interested 
in waterfront fun—sail, power, or row—are welcome to meet and be heard.  Not getting our email 
notices?  Send me your email address.


 Splice the Mainbrace,


- James Moseman, Commodore  
 mosemanja@pobox.com 

         


mailto:shelbystrudwick@gmail.com
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FROM THE PRO - DAN PHILIPPON, PGA
As I write this column, we have enjoyed 10 days of much 
cooler temperatures. This has been great for the obvious 
reasons, but mostly because we’ve seen a lot more of you! As 
you know, July and August were quite steamy, but it hasn’t 
affected rounds played by much. Compared to the end of July 
2021, we’re only slightly behind in total rounds played. I think 
this is a great sign of bigger things to come as we head into 
the “cooler” part of the season.  Keep coming out to play and 
register for our remaining tournaments! Let’s keep it going!  

We had another solid season of Junior Golf this summer, 
where 80 kids learned about the golf swing, short game, 
caring for the golf course, and using proper etiquette. If the 
golf world wants to solve the problem of not fixing ball marks 
and divots, give juniors the right tools and they’ll do it…they 
love to fix them! I will be reaching out to you later in the 
season to see how we can make the program better and what 
we can do to attract more kids. Developing junior golfers is 
not only vital for growing the game of golf, but vital for the 
long-term health of the Club!  

Regarding course care, let’s all remember that maintaining top 
course conditions requires all of us to: fix ball marks on 
greens, fix divots by replacing the divot or filling it with sand, 
rake bunkers smooth, and follow the golf cart rules of where 
they should and should not be driven. Remember, this is your golf course so, please, let’s take care of it. 

 

In the golf shop I have new apparel coming in for the fall season so come by to check it out. I also have 
several CRYCC logo items like Tervis Tumblers, bar ware, embroidered belts, caps & visors, just to name a 
few. My goal is to carry items in the shop that you want, so don’t hesitate to let me know because I have 
accounts with many vendors. If there is something you want that I don’t have, let me know. I’m happy to 
place a special order!  


If the Golf Staff can help 
you in any way while 
you’re at the Club, 
please let us know. 
Make sure you put on 
sunscreen, wear a hat, 
and hydrate during 
these hot days! We look 
forward to seeing you at 
the Club soon!


Dan Philippon,  PGA

Head Golf Professional 
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SUPERINTENDENT’S REPORT

By now I imagine that most of you have seen me running 
around the golf course.  It was certainly an interesting first 
month on the job. Hopefully, I didn’t bring the repressive heat 
and humidity with me that covered this area for more than a 
month. 

The course seemed to take a beating during these times, 
especially the fairways. With cooler weather moving in, the 
course is beginning to respond and recover.  

During the summer months of June, July and August, I am 
sure you have noticed small holes in the greens. This is called 
venting.  Venting is the process of aerification that minimally 
disrupts the putting surface by using .2” solid needle tines to 
poke tiny holes. After the venting process the green is 
rolled. The goal is to vent every 2-3 weeks during the hot 
months.


Why we vent:


•Gas exchange is the major goal of 
venting.  Oxygen enters the rootzone and 
exchanges with carbon dioxide that has 
built up. This process dramatically cools off 
the rootzone.

•Oxygen entering the soil profile helps dry 
and maintain a firmer putting surface. 
Water can penetrate the canopy and help 
evenly distribute moisture.

•Assists in root development. The healthier 
and longer the roots, the healthier the 
grass plant!


As the season moves on, similar processes 
will ramp up in a larger scale,that will over 
time help all our playing surfaces to 
become healthier and firmer.

 

David Beik, Superintendent 
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POOL NEWS

With September upon us, the summer season is unfortunately coming to a close.  It has been a joy and 
pleasure to spend the last three months soaking up sunshine and splashing around at the pool with you all!  
 
I, as well as the lifeguard staff and pool committee, hope you were able to find some much needed rest,  
relaxation, and enjoyment with family and friends. We want to thank you for participation in our various 
activities such as private swim lessons, aerobic classes, family fun nights and holiday celebrations. We 
greatly enjoyed coming together as a community in those moments and being able to interact with children, 
grandchildren, and adults! 


To conclude our season and to begin to prepare for next summer, I ask that you complete the end of the 
year pool survey to comment on your experiences this summer.  Feedback relating to lifeguard 
performance, pool policies, procedures, and practices, specific areas of strength and growth, suggestions 
for pool activities, etc. would be greatly appreciated. Surveys are available at the pool and inside the club. 
Thank you again and have a great year! We look forward to seeing you all again next summer! 

*September Schedule and Closing Date*:   
The pool will remain open until Sunday, September 11, 2022. 

Pool Schedule (Thursday, Sept. 1 - Sunday, September 11)  
 
Monday- Friday: Open in the afternoons from 4pm - 7pm    

LABOR DAY, Monday, September 5th: We will be open from 9am - 7pm              

Saturday and Sunday: 9am – 10am adults only; 10am – 7pm open to all


- Maggie Harris 
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WELCOME NEW MEMBERS!
Nicholas & Ashley Albia – Junior 
Emily & Justin Barlow – Junior 

Thomas Browning & Jane Aylor – Full Family 
Kevin Flynn & Elizabeth Wooster – Social 

Leo & Elizabeth Haslbeck – Social 
Patrick & Gayle Manning – Full Family 
Katie & Nitin Shajwani – Full Family 

Prakash & Amanda Shajwani – Junior 
Gregory & Bobbie Weaver – Full Family 
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18 HOLE LADIES

A recent survey shows that of all jobs, caddies live the longest. They get plenty of fresh air and exercise, and 
if there's ever a medical emergency, a doctor is always nearby.  
 
The big event of the past month is, of course, the two-day stroke play Ladies’ Club Championship which is 
open to all lady full members.  The new champion is Marybeth Daucher who shot 87 on the first round and 
80 on the second.  An impressive round, Marybeth! 
 

The winner of the first flight was Karen Smith who shot 85 and 87.  Runner-up was Erin Gillespie who 
scored 90 and 85.  The second flight was won by Maura Ryan and the runner-up was Debbie Williams.  
Genie Wootton took first in the third flight followed by Sheila Austrian, the runner-up.

 

The Chester River Tournament, played over several weeks of individual match play with handicaps, was 
especially fun and interesting this year.  In one match, sisters Genie Wootton and Debbie Williams 
competed against each other.  And the finals match ended up going an extra hole; the dreaded first hole.  
Joan Crowley narrowly defeated Genie Wootton who was runner-up for the tournament.

 

On July 28th the game of the day was individual Stableford.  New member Chrissy Helfenbein beat the 
field.  Congratulations, Chrissy.

 

On August 4th we played the popular Mystery Game where the team member whose score counts on a hole 
is revealed only when the team gets a peek at the player number attached to the pin.  Winners were the team 
of Amy Ennis, Leah Northup and Karen Smith.

 

The second annual Wine, Cheese & Putts was held in the late afternoon of August 3rd. The putting green was 
transformed into a crab and oyster-themed putt putt course. Twenty-two participants were divided into two 
teams—crabs or oysters. The holes were designed by various members of the 18 Hole Ladies, and it was 
clear there is quite a bit of artistic talent among our group. While the games were close, the oysters prevailed 
this year. What a fun evening!


Martha Rasin, Publicity Chair 
martharasin@hotmail.com 

2022 Pink Polar Bear! 76 players came out on Sunday, July 24th for the Pink Polar Bear Tournament to 
support the Edith and Ethel Leh Women's Center in Chestertown. 
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The game on July 20th was 3 Clubs and a Putter.  Winners were Paddy Tobey for flight A, 
while Karen Price and Peg Wynn tied in flight B, and Sue Edson had the best score in 
flight C.  Donna Moloney and Fletcher Johnson tied for low putts.


July 27th we played the team game of 1,2,3 Best Ball.  Congratulations to the winning team 
of Sandy Bjork, Donna Moloney, and Joan Buffone.  There was a 3-way tie for low putts 

between Anne Hart, Cheryl Jacobs and Peg Wynn.  Sharon Somers and Peg Wynn each 
had a chip-in and got to split the pot of quarters.  

 
Lots and lots of congratulations to Barbara Noll for winning this 
year’s Chester River Cup, which was held on August 3rd on the 
front nine.  Karen Price placed second, and Paddy Tobey 
placed third. Anne Hart had low putts.  


Twenty of us braved another very hot day to play the back nine 
August 10th.  For flight A, Caryn Saunders posted the lowest 
gross score, while Shirley Gayner had lowest score for flight B, 
and Becky Spilich for flight C.  Paddy Tobey and Peg Wynn 
tied for lowest putts.


On August 17th we played a version of the 
Ryder Cup on the front nine, White shirts 
against Blue shirts.  Six foursomes went 
out, each with two players from the white 
shirt team, and two players from the blue 
shirt team. In an alternate shot format one 
point was awarded to a team for each hole 
that was won.  The White shirt team 
prevailed 2-1, while three foursomes came 
in with a tie.  This super fun team 
competition was enjoyed by all!  Karen 
O’Connor and Karen Speakman each had 
a chip in on number five.  They went home 
more than $7 richer!  Woohoo! 


In other events, our own Donna Moloney 
was on the first place gross team in the 
Pink Polar Bear Tournament!


It’s never too late to join our group!  Dues 
are $20 for the season. Contact Paddy 
Tobey or Anne Hart for more information. 


- Becky Spilich


9 HOLE LADIES
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MISGA
A reminder as to the signup process: The Pro Shop will no longer attempt to add any other players 
who didn’t sign up.  It creates a problem for the hosting club when it comes to having a correct head 
count so that meals/food can be ordered.  That said, I will try and send out an email reminder that the 

sign-up sheet will be taken down on a given date so that people can sign-up.  If anybody has any questions about 
this or MISGA in general, please feel free to email Barry or call him at 240-398-8635. 

If a player decides to cancel AFTER the signup sheet has been removed, they must notify both our proshop & the 
hosting club. 

Our schedule for the month of September:

Tuesday, September 6, 2022 HOME Hog Neck, Wild Quail, Hooper Landing, Garrison Lake
Thursday, September 15, 2022 HOME Ladies 9 and 18 Hole Mixer
Tuesday, September 20, 2022 AWAY Chartwell
Tuesday, September 27, 2022 AWAY Woodmore
Thursday, September 29, 2022 AWAY Wild Quail

- Larry Ortmann
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SEPTEMBER
SUN MON TUE WED THU FRI SAT

1 2 3

Mahjong

Dock Bar

Dock Bar

4 5 6 7 8 9 10

Blue Grass 
Buffet 

Clubhouse 
Open

Mahjong

Yoga

Wing Night


Men’s & Ladies 
Bridge

Chess

Dock Bar

Body Roll

Farkle

Pub Night

Bridge

Dock Bar

Mahjong

Dock Bar


Dock Bar

11 12 13 14 15 16 17

Clubhouse 
Closed

Mahjong

Yoga

Wing Night

Yappy Hour 

Men’s & Ladies 
Bridge

Dock Bar

Body Roll

Farkle

Pub Night

Bridge

Dock Bar

Mahjong

Dock Bar


Dock Bar


New Member 
Meet & Greet

18 19 20 21 22 23 24

Clubhouse 
Closed

Mahjong

Yoga

Wing Night

Board 
Meeting

Men’s & Ladies 
Bridge

Chess

Dock Bar

Body Roll

Farkle

Pub Night

Bridge

Dock Bar

Mahjong

Dock Bar


Dry Creek 
Wine Dinner

25 26 27 28 29 30

Clubhouse 
Closed

Mahjong

Yoga

Wing Night

Men’s & Ladies 
Bridge

Dock Bar

Body Roll

Farkle

Pub Night

Bridge

Dock Bar

Mahjong

Dock Bar


CLUBHOUSE HOURS 
Mon: Clubhouse Closed

Tue - Thu: Kitchen & Bar 11am - 8pm

Friday: Kitchen & Bar 11am - 8pm

Saturday: Kitchen 11am - 8pm, Bar 11am - 8pm

Sunday: Kitchen & Bar 9am - 5pm

CLUBHOUSE PHONE: 410-778-3818

MEETING SCHEDULES

Finance: 9/13 4pm

House: 9/14 4pm 
Membership: 9/15 4pm

BOARD MEETING: 9/20 7pm

Social: TBA 
Golf: 9/14 3pm 

Yachting: 9/13 5:30pm 
Pool: 9/13 4:30pm 
Grounds: 9/8 5pm 
Facilities: TBA
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OCTOBER
SUN MON TUE WED THU FRI SAT

1

2 3 4 5 6 7 8

Clubhouse 
Closed

Mahjong

Yoga

Wing Night


Flu Shot Clinic

Pilates

Men’s & Ladies 
Bridge

Chess

Food 4 
Thought

Body Roll

Farkle

Pub Night

Bridge

Mahjong
 Commodore’s 
Dinner-Dance

9 10 11 12 13 14 15

Clubhouse 
Closed

Mahjong

Yoga

Wing Night


Pilates 

Men’s & Ladies 
Bridge


Body Roll

Farkle

Pub Night

Bridge

Mahjong
 Cigars at the 
Dock Bar

16 17 18 19 20 21 22

Clubhouse 
Closed

Mahjong

Yoga

Wing Night

Board 
Meeting

Pilates 

Men’s & Ladies 
Bridge

Chess


Body Roll

Farkle

Pub Night

Bridge

Mahjong
 Port Tasting

23 24 25 26 27 28 29

Clubhouse 
Closed

Mahjong

Yoga

Wing Night

Pilates 

Men’s & Ladies 
Bridge


Body Roll

Farkle

Pub Night

Bridge

Mahjong

Masquerade 
Happy Hour

Halloween 
Party

CLUBHOUSE HOURS 
Mon: Clubhouse Closed

Tue - Thu: Kitchen & Bar 11am - 8pm

Friday: Kitchen & Bar 11am - 8pm

Saturday: Kitchen 11am - 8pm, Bar 11am - 8pm

Sunday: Kitchen & Bar 9am - 5pm

CLUBHOUSE PHONE: 410-778-3818

MEETING SCHEDULES

Finance: 10/11 4pm

House: 10/12 4pm 
Membership: 10/13 4pm

BOARD MEETING: 10/18 7pm

Social: TBA 
Golf: 10/12 3pm 

Yachting: 10/11 5:30pm 
Pool: TBA 
Grounds: 10/13 5pm 
Facilities: TBA

30 31

Clubhouse 
Closed
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